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Good News Lutheran College  

580 Tarneit Road, Tarneit, Victoria 3029 

PO Box 2193, Werribee, Victoria 3030 

Phone     03 8742 9000 

Absentee line 03 8742 9090  

Fax     03 9748 0633 

Email  ad-

min@goodnews.vic.edu.au 

We pray that all our 
families  

have a restful and 
blessed Easter holiday.  

Good News Lutheran College proudly presents  

ûThe WizüĄ..Tickets on sale NOW! 
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Principalôs Report 

Principalôs Reading Challenge 

It has been great to see so many students actively taking part in the Principalôs Reading Challenge this term (and, as a parent, 

having the tables turned and being read to!).   

Our whole school challenge is to encourage every child to read more in 2016, as wider reading has been proved to be vital in the 

cognitive development of every studentôs life-long learning skills particularly in areas of vocabulary, spelling, writing, 

comprehension, problem solving, ICT and research skills. 

Each student, from Years 1 ï 10, has received a Book log and students and parents are encouraged to record information of their 

wider reading during Semester One. At the end of the semester, or when a student has completed their Book log, these can be 

returned to Mrs Jolly in the Resource Centre.  

Every student in Junior School, who reads 15 library books or more and fills out and returns their Book log, will be awarded a 

special Principalôs Reading Certificate in Book Week (22 ï 26/8) . Every student in Middle and Senior School who reads 10 or more 

books, will be awarded a Principalôs Reading Challenge Certificate. 

Students may also collect further Book logs from Mrs Jolly and compete for Principalôs Reading Awards that will be distributed in 

Book Week. There has been a lot of interest, so far, in this yearôs challenge. 

Happy Reading! 

 

Quality Schools Survey  

In the next few weeks, we will be gathering data about the College from students, staff and parents through the Quality Schoo ls 

survey. The data gathered will benefit everyone within the  College by providing valuable information in such areas as the 

teaching and learning program, our values and our ties with community, so that success can be celebrated and educational 

services improved. 

 
All students (from Year 5), staff and families, will be invited to participate in the survey which will be conducted through 

email.  We are using an independent company, PCRADII, to assist us in conducting this important survey.  This means that I can 

guarantee that your responses to the survey will remain confidential. If you do not wish to participate in this survey, could  you 

please use the link provided in the email. While participation in the survey is voluntary, you are encouraged to do so as it is a 

significant opportunity to voice your opinion about your childôs school confidentially. 

 

A Blessed Easter  

Finally, perhaps most importantly, I wish everyone a very blessed and reflective time at Easter as we remember and celebrate the 

wondrous gift of eternal life that was given to each and every one of us through the death and resurrection of our Lord and 

Saviour.  I also would like to thank all of our staff and families for the commitment and energy they have put into caring fo r our 

students this term.  Have a wonderful break with your child and we will see everybody back on  

MONDAY 11 April, looking splendid in their Winter Uniforms! 

 

 

Simon Hughes 

Principal 

 



As Easter and the holidays draw closer, it is a time to focus on the amazing sacrifice that God made for us all.   Easter is often more 
about Easter eggs and chocolate than anything else these days, but Christians try and focus on a man, a man who is God. A man 
who was sinless, blameless and faultless took on every single persons sin and gave His life for us all.  Why the sacrifice?  Why would 
a God who created all things do that for each and every one of us?   Because he loves us all so very much.  If a great big God can 
love even the most sinful person amongst us, then surely we can love Him and each other.   So let us show the love of God this 
holiday and every day.  God bless you all over the holiday break and may you be refreshed and ready to go for another term.  

If you would like to learn more about the true meaning of Easter, St Philips Lutheran Church, which is the church attached to  the 
College, are holding services on Good Friday at 9.00am and Easter Sunday at 9.00am also. 

Our prayers and thoughts are with you all.  

 

God Bless you all. 

 

Yours in Faith, 

Joshua Hauser 
College Chaplain 

 

He Is Risen!  

In the Lutheran tradition, Easter worship services begin with the Pastor joyfully 

exclaiming ñHe is risen!ò The congregation responds with an enthusiastic, ñHe is risen, 

indeed! Alleluia!ò The verb in both phrases is interesting. We donôt say ñHe has risenò as if 

it happened in the past. We say ñHe is risenò because Jesus continues to come to life in 

our lives in different ways.  

In Term One, we saw Jesus come to life over and over again. Jesus came to life in the 

kind, loving words said to children and teachers. He came to life when conflicts turned 

into forgiveness and the forging of stronger relationships. Jesus was present in our 

College when we celebrated friendship and prevented hurtful things such as bullying. He 

made Himself known in the stories we tell about our history and culture.  

While the first thing on your mind at he end of term may be relaxation, I challenge you to 

spend time as a family reflecting on all the ways Jesus shows Himself as the risen Lord in 

your lives. Iôd also encourage you to attend an Easter Worship service at St Philips or at 

another local congregation, giving thanks to Him who gives us life.  

 

He is risen! He is risen, indeed. Alleluia! 

 

Janet Abercrombie 

Head of Junior School  
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Junior School Report  

Chaplainôs Chat 
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Accepting each otherôs uniqueness! 

There have been a number of events in recent weeks that have had an underlying focus on accepting everyone for the little thi ngs 

that make them unique. God has made us all unique and has made us in His image, therefore it is important that we respect the se 

individual differences.  

Last week we celebrated Bullying No Way! Week which started with an amazing presentation by Bully Zero Australia Foundation who 

spoke to our students about bullying and the impact this can have on the individuals involved. This was an opportunity for ou r 

students to reflect on how we treat others around us and whether we accept each other for who they are. The remainder of the week 

looked at celebrating this uniqueness by allowing students to write small letters of appreciation to their peers on postcards  that were 

delivered to these students at the end of the week. This was a fantastic way of highlighting just how much we appreciate thos e 

around us. Various activities were also carried out during Pastoral Care classes to help emphasise the same message of acceptance 

throughout the week.  

Monday this week was Harmony Day which also coincided with our Multicultural Day in which we celebrated the many diverse 

cultures we have in our College community and the fact that we all work together in such harmony. Students were able to wear their 

traditional clothing representing their cultures, and we were also treated to some traditional cultural dances by various stu dents and 

families during our whole College assembly.  

This has been a great way to finish off Term One for everyone. Building strong relationships amongst staff, students and pare nts here 

at GNLC is one of the most important aspects of what we do as a College and to have this focus for the last two weeks has sim ply 

emphasised how important these relationships are. 

If we donôt have strong relationships, we wonôt have a strong community! Letôs continue to work together to accept each other for 

the amazing gifts and talents and uniqueness that we all have.  

 
Nathan Shrowder 

Head of Middle School 

 

Middle School Report  

Studentsõ Achievements 
Congratulations to our Year 4 student, Jordanne T. for achieving third place in the 
Junior Division of the 2016 Round 2 competition of the  Spellmasters Australia.  On 
Sunday, 6 March, Jordanne won the third place prize and earned a place in the Junior 
Grand final at the end of the year. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations also goes to our Year 6 student Priya D. who won a gold medal at 
the Regional Swimming Finals in the Butterfly event. This is a fantastic effort 
which has enabled her to qualify for the School Nationals.  We wish you all the 
best Priya as you continue to achieve great results with your swimming. 

 


